LENHFRT NEWSLETTER
August, 1985

REUNION 1985 A SUCCESS

33 Lenherts enjoyed each other and the beautiful Colorado weather during
the 1985 reunlon. Some of the highlights are included in this newsletter, the
Eirst of several which will be coming your way during the next several years.

A regular feature of the newsletters will be a column of historical
significance (or trivia) compiled by our historian, John Engle. We will also
try to include other contemporary lnformation as submitted by members of the
family. But we will also include information about the next reunion,
currently scheduled for the summer of 1988. Be sure to send us your reactions
and opinions, especially when 1t comes time to respond to specific questions!

LERHFRT CENEALOGY PLANNED

At the 1985 reunion a Lenhert Genealogy was commissioned, and Family
Historian John Engle will serve as editor. In a future edition of the
newsletter, details needed for this publication will be solicited by a
questionnaire.

SPECIAL THANKS TO JOHN ENGLE

A gpecial thanks to John Engle, who has put all the Lenhert Clan names
and addresses on his computer and suppliad the newsletter mailing lables. He
and David Eshelman have compatible computers, so they will keep the data base
current. The enclosed listing of the clan was done by David.

BUSINESS MEETING MINUTES

The Business meeting of the 1985 Lenhert Family reunion was opened at
7:05 pm on June 25 in the Mountalnside Lodge by President John Engle. The
minutes of the 1985 reunion were read and approved.

The prophecies were read. No one correctly predicted the 5 marriages
(Bob Beachy, Barbara Lenhert, Esther Heise, Mark Heise and Mike Beachy) and 2
births (Chad Yiengst and Laura Heise). Winnie Brubaker and Jenny Engle came
the closest, each predicting 3 marriages and 3 births.

The study group on the reunlon consisted of Jess and Fern Heise, Lois and
Daryl Climenhaga, Myron and Mary Lady, Dave and Marty Eshelman, Sam and Lucy
Brubaker., Their recommendations were:

1. That a 1988 reunion be planned

2. That the President name a nominating committee to nominate President,
Vice President, and Secretary-Treasurer,

Al Heise, Myron Lady and Sam Brubaker recommended:
President- David Eshelman
Vice Prasident- Myron Lady
Secretary/Treasurer— Norma Lenhert
Both recommendations were seconded and passed.

The committee also observed that:

L. ®arly August is the preferred time for the reunion

2, Mountainside is a good place for us, but another part of the country
might present more appeal.






And quoting from Lucy: "Most of us laughed so hard it hurt! Lamar
reached the 5th level of elocution and Daryl 4th (that many marshmellows!)”

OTHER QUOTES:

Martha Lady: "Colorado is a long ways from Ashland Ohio. I left
Wenesday afternoon and drove four and a half hours and was tired so got a
motel for the night. I had not taken a map along and later realized I had not
gone far enough for I had a big day to get to St. Joe. ...I had a restful
night with Aunt Norma and we went on down to Myrons the next morning. We
agalin forgot maps and did some extra driving and saw parts of Kansas we didn't
need to see. We came on to the park with Myrons on Saturday and had a similar
problem which I will not deseribe.”

David E: "Though the size of the group is smaller this year than at the
last reunion, the spirit {s good. As you know, there 1s a high level of
congeniality 1in the group, and there is a spirit of sharing that is
gratifying. Anyhow, T wish more of the clan could be with us to gain from the
experiences.”

Jesse: "It has been a good reunion. It seems that all who attended feel
good about their having been here. Mountalnside Lodge offers so many
advantages—climate, a location which offers a wide varlety of activities, and
central location all help to make it a nearly ideal location for an occasion
such as our family reunion. The members of the family who were not able to be
with us were mentioned often and with warmth and appreciation.”

Maxine: "This has been another great reunion -- with good fellowship and
sharing. The plctures have just arrived; the group plcture is very good, as
are the individual ones. The Lord is so good. We thank Him for the Lenhert
Family and for this reunion!"”

Sam B: "This has indeed been a mountalntop experience, and we leave here
with renewed vigor for the weeks ahead. Without a doubt, the three new inlaws
are delightful additions to the family. Besides their many other gifts and
talents, Lamar and Daryl are very good plngpong players — I think they did not
meet in the tournament, but that would be a good match. Daryl emerged the
champion of the tournament.”

FNOWLEDGE: FROM THE INLAW INITIATION

1. MName your spouse's Lenhert great-grandparents.

2. Give the names 1ln sequence of birth of their 8 children.

3. Circle any of the following names which represent forebearers of this
family. A. Hunsberger; B, Mumaw; C. Gish; D, Engle

4, Who is the keeper of the Lenhert Archives?

5. Who is the oldest of the third generation, and who are their parents?
6. How many are In the fifth generation, and who are their parents?

7. Name the direct lineage of the youngest member of the family for five
generations.

8. What couples were distant cousins before marriage?

9. Who is the most recently married and who is the newest in-law?

10. Whose father worked with a Nobel prize winner? What was that work?

—Answers to these and the other questions will be in the next Newsletter—












